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Dear Customer,

Gambro is sending you this communication to advise you of the possibility of internal blood leaks
occurring with Revaclear 400 dialyzers from Lot 4-9502-H-01.

Following the receipt of customer complaints, Gambro initiated an investigation which confirmed the
possibility of internal blood leaks in dialyzers from Lot 4-9502-H-01. The issue is related to a batch
of a specific dialyzer component that was only used within the production of that Lot.

If an internal blood leak is present in the dialyzer, minute amounts of blood could pass into the
dialysate. When this happens during a treatment, the dialysis machine will automatically stop the
blood pump and trigger a Blood Leak Alarm, thereby alerting the user. When the dialyzer is replaced,
if the blood in the extracorporeal circuit is not returned to the patient, the patient will incur a blood
loss in the amount of the blood in the circuit. In addition, consecutive use of dialyzers with internal
blood leaks on the same patient in combination with not returning the blood in the circuit to the
patient may lead to an accumulation of blood loss that could require a medical intervention to address

the loss.

Gambro takes its responsibilities to its customers and their patients very seriously and, in response to
this situation, requests that you take the following actions:

e If you have any remaining inventory of Revaclear 400 dialyzers from Lot 4-9502-H-01,
please remove the product and place it in quarantine. You should not use any dialyzers from

that Lot in a treatment.
Please contact your Gambro sales partner for return and replacement activities.

e If you do experience an internal blood leak with a Revaclear 400 dialyzer from lot 4-9502-H-
01, please use a dialyzer from another lot for the next treatment of that patient.

e Please bring this notice to the attention of all who need to know or be aware of it within your
facility, and to any third party to which any products from the affected lot may have been
transferred.

o Please maintain awareness of this notice internally until all actions have been completed
within your facility.
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Attachment
e Customer Reply Form
We kindly ask you to provide the requested information in the attached Customer Reply Form and

return it to your Gambro sales office.

We apologize for any inconvenience. Should you have any questions or require any further
assistance, please contact your Gambro sales office:

Sincerely yours

Gambro Dialysatoren GmbH
Holger-Crafoord Strasse 26
72379 Hechingen
GERMANY

70%/(&') o
: Dr. Thomas Ertl
Gprrefél Manager Director QA Operations




